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Attendance Stars for last week are 

KS1...2CA and KS2... 6JK both with a  

fabulous 100%  

 WOW!  

Stars of the Week!    

                        

Blue Class Ethan Pennington/  

   Sienna Jackson  

Green Class Brooke Birch 

Yellow Class Hayden Mclellan 

1ST   Stanley Rawles 

1AS   Tommy Smith 

1JF   Michael Earls 

2G/B  Owen Hobbs 

2CA   Chloe-May Holden 

2EL   Evie Storey    

3DS   Macei Turner 

3F/C  Callum Hawkins   

3KO   Sophie Stanford 

4TA   Kyla Hollis 

4CF   Alfie Newman 

4LS   Alex Barney 

5CS   Libby Nichols-Birch 

5HR   Annabel Blackmore 

5HT   Ronnie Coe 

6JC   Eloise Potton 

6DP   George Wells 

6MB   George Heathcote 

Diary Dates …. Dinner Menu C 

Tuesday 22nd May—3.20pm. Year 6 Hilltop Par-

ent Information Meeting. 

Wednesday 23rd May—9am. Selected Year 5/6 

choir rehearsing for Area Music 

Wednesday 23rd May—Year 1 trip to Paradise 

Wildlife Park. 

Wednesday 23rd May—Reception shared learning 

morning with parents (no younger siblings please). 

Friday 25th May—Year 6 meet at 9.15am at 

Megazone in Rayleigh for free Laser Tag session. 

LAST DAY BEFORE HALF TERM 

MONDAY 4TH June 

School CLOSED for Inset Day 

BACK TO SCHOOL ON TUESDAY 5TH JUNE 

Dates for the Diary... Mark Francois visit 
At 9.30am on Friday 8th June Mark Francois, MP for 
Rayleigh & Wickford, will be visiting Grove Wood Primary. 

If parents have any education or child-related questions 

that you would like us to put to Mark please email them 

to admin@grovewood.essex.sch.uk. 

Personal Challenge…. 
 

Challenge 4 has now been uploaded to the website. 
To get involved follow the link.  
http://www.grovewoodprimary.co.uk/sports/personal-
challenge 

IMPORTANT—GDPR                                           

Data Protection law is changing on 25th May 

2018 with the General Data Protection Regula-

tion (GDPR).  We have updated our Privacy No-

tice and Data Protection Policy and these can 

be found on our website, along with other rele-

vant policies and procedures. 

Leave of Absence Forms can be found on the 

school website under the ‘Information’ tab. For 

any absence, please complete the form and email 

to admin@grovewood.essex.sch.uk together 

with an explanatory covering letter to the Head 

Teacher. We ask that you give as much notice as 

possible. 

http://www.grovewoodprimary.co.uk/sports/personal-challenge
http://www.grovewoodprimary.co.uk/sports/personal-challenge


ITN came in to 

school this week to 

follow up on Ron our 

beloved Lollipop Man 

who won Lollipop 

Person of the Year in 

2009 for helping 

youngsters beyond 

the call of duty.  

 

Nine years on, and 

with nineteen years continuous service to the School, 

85 year old Ron is still safely seeing families across 

Grove Road and loving every minute of it. 

 

Ron is taking a short well deserved break and will be 

back to work on Tuesday 22nd May .  

 

 

 

 

Play Buddy of the Week—Archie Brown 

Play Leader of the Week—Elizabeth Nan-

kivell 

Thinking of trying a new sport?                                                                                     

….See our Club Links.   

www.sufccommunity.co.uk for Southend 

United Community Cup. 

www.academysoccerfc.co.uk for Acade-

my Soccer FC. 

Results in for the Tri-golf Intra house  

 
Y3 winners: Topaz 

Y4 winners: Ruby 
Y5 winners: Sapphire 

Y6 winners: Ruby     
                                                                            
Whole School winners: Sapphire with 898 

points. 

E-SAFETY WORKSHOP FOR PARENTS of all ages hosted by Grove Wood Primary 

We are delighted to be able to invite you to attend another session by the popular John Staines and 

John Woodley (EST E-Safety Training / AKA ‘The 2 Johns’), two former police officers, who are able 
to offer a unique perspective into online safety and the websites and games that are currently 

‘trending’ in our childrens’ lives. Parents who have attended these sessions before have comment-
ed on how useful and informative they have found them and the general consensus is that all par-

ents need to hear the hard hitting messages they share. At a time when ‘Fortnite’ and screen time 
seems to be a very hot topics of conversation, I would highly recommend this to parents of pupils 
of all ages. Many of the schools across the area have hosted this event before and it is always well 

received by the attendees. With increasing pressures on budgets we have decided to offer the ses-
sion to parents of all local schools at 7.00pm on Thursday 21st June hosted by 

Grove Wood Primary School.                            

As this invite is going to parents across 20 schools the easiest way for you to book a 

place is to follow the link below.  https://goo.gl/forms/eBBty9nvsZM27GEI3  

Well Done to  
Thomas in  
4TA who 
has made a  
huge model  
of the  
HMS Victory.  

Belated Well done to the Year 6 Quiz 

Team who made it through to the finals of 

the Rayleigh Primary School Quiz on            

17th April. They quizzed fiercely and                                    

finished as Runners up!  

https://goo.gl/forms/eBBty9nvsZM27GEI3


Dinner winners 18.01.18 

 

The lucky winners of the prizes for today’s special lunch are: 

 

REC BLUE Scarlett-Rose Smith     
REC GREEN Jake Fitzpatrick      
REC YELLOW Travis Chapman      
1AS Keavie Hollis      
1JF Annabelle LaRocque-Martin     
1 ST Tommy Whitlock      
2EL Max Warren      
2JB/CG Ronnie Noble     
2CA George James     
3F/C Oliver Stanley      
3DS Grace Lindsay     
3KO Luke Butcher      
4CF Poppy Cooper      
4LS Marcus Williams      
4T/A Charlie Trevette      
5HR Ethan Clarke       
5CS Jack Harlow       
5HT Ronnie Reeves      
6JK Libby Emery      
6DP Lily Norris     
6MB Lillie Fensome     
 

Reception winners have their prize sent to class. 

Winners in years 1,2, 3,4,5 & 6 should come to Mrs Tuck’s office to choose their 

prize. 



Reminder Year 6 Parents 

Don’t forget to pay £15 for the Base Jump Party - Deadline 7th June! 


















